
ALWAYS A BRIDESMAID
 FILMING NOTIFICATION LETTER  
October 22, 2020

Dear Neighbours of 22242 Selkirk Avenue:

Please take a moment to read this notice about filming the TV movie “Always a Bridesmaid” at T’s Once Upon a Tea Leaf (11970 224th Street) on November 2 and Memorial Peace Park (11925 Haney Place) on November 3. CMW Autumn Productions Inc. would like to provide some information that will help you prepare for our arrival and anticipate how our presence may affect your daily routine.

The following is an outline of our upcoming filming dates, times, locations, and significant action:

Friday, October 30
7:00am - 10:00pm 	Crew work trucks and support trailers will arrive at 22242 Selkirk 		Ave. and be parked all weekend.
Sunday, November 1
7:00am – 7:00pm 	A small crew will prepare 11970 224th Street

[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday, November 2
7:00am – 7:00pm: 	Crew will arrive and film interior/exterior scenes in 11970 		
	224th street
7:00pm – 10:00pm 	Crew will secure gear and quietly leave the area.

Tuesday, November 3
7:00am – 7:00pm: 		Crew will arrive and film interior/exterior scenes in Memorial Peace Park	
7:00pm – 10:00pm 	Crew will secure gear and quietly leave the area.

At all times, production cast and crew will be working in accordance with current BC COVID-19 guidelines, PHO & WorkSafe BC regulations and Creative BC’s “Code of Conduct”. No amplified sound will be used on site. Crew members with walkie talkies will have headsets and will not congregate to engage in conversations that could disturb the neighbours.

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]There will be lights on site for safety, directing towards our parking areas, making the area appear much brighter than usual. Our work will also include the use of a generator.

To minimize the disruption to your neighbourhood, crew vehicles and non essential film vehicles will be parked off site in a private parking lot.

Friday, October 30
7:00 am - 10:00 pm 	Crew work trucks and support trailers will arrive at 22242 Selkirk 		Ave. And be parked all weekend.

Monday, November 2
5:30 am – 7:00 am:		  A small catering crew and minimal cast and film crew will arrive at 	
	22242 Selkirk Ave. And quietly begin prepping for the day.
7:00am - 7:00pm	Crew will arrive and park their personal vehicles for the day 
7:00pm to 10:00pm	Crew will wrap and leave the area

Tuesday, November 3
5:30 am – 7:00 am:	A small catering crew and minimal cast and film crew will arrive at 	
	22242 Selkirk Ave. And quietly begin prepping for the day.
7:00 am - 7:00 pm	Crew will arrive and park their personal vehicles for the day
7:00 pm - 10:00 pm	Crew will wrap and leave the area. All work trucks and support trail-	
	ers will also leave the area.

[bookmark: _30j0zll]Should you have any questions or concerns regarding our filming activity, please do not hesitate to contact me at 604.828.8013 or through our Production Office at 604.873.1100 While we are in the area, you may also speak to Edmond Kober-Leung, our Assistant Location Manager who will be on set. His number is 778.238.1320. Information regarding filming in the City of Maple Ridge is available through the City of Maple Ridge website at www.mapleridge.ca.  Information about filming throughout British Columbia is available through Creative BC at 604-730-2732 or by visiting their website at www.creativebc.com.

Thank you for your patience and continued support of the BC Film & Television industry.

Sincerely,

Milly Evans
Location Manager

